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Committee Chair Lori Hutchison called the meeting to order at 8:05 AM with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

Because the October 2012 meeting minutes had been completed just prior to this meeting, it was agreed that the minutes would go out via email to the committee for review and vote. The committee was asked to send in their e-mail vote by Friday, March 15, 2013.
Director/Division Chair Report:
Curriculum revision for fall 2013. Nursing Director Cindy Myers reported that the Nursing Department has been working on a curriculum revision for over a year now. Student feedback from graduation surveys and director led forums was the driving force behind the new curriculum changes. One of the main issues brought forward by students, faculty, and clinical partners was the difficulty in finding pediatric clinical experiences, both inpatient and outpatient. Currently only eight students per quarter are assigned to Shriner’s Children’s hospital for their clinical rotation. The remaining 40 students are placed at a variety of outpatient community sites. It has been difficult to find equitable learning experiences for all of the students and they reported that they were not getting the experience that they had hoped for. Another suggestion from students was to place the three medical-surgical courses in succession rather than breaking up second and third quarter. After careful thought and consideration, the faculty put together a major curricular revision based upon student feedback, recommendations from the Institute of Medicine, and advisory committee recommendations. No changes were made to the pre-requisites; however, two credits were added to the program which brings the new total to 70. The proposal was approved by the Instructional Planning team and the college’s Curriculum Committee. Final approval from the State of Washington and the NLNAC are pending. Director Myers led the committee through the new curriculum proposal. The program, with the curricular changes, is on track to begin in the fall of 2013. The handouts will be filed with the minutes.
NLNAC update. : As discussed in the last advisory committee meeting, there were two standards that the nursing program was in non-compliance, Standard 2 and Standard 6. Director Myers explained the process of rectifying these two issues. Standard 2 has to do with the credentialing of faculty. All full-time faculty must be credentialed with a minimum of a master’s degree with a major in nursing. Director Myers stated that when the report was written, 3 of the nursing faculty currently teaching in the program have master’s degrees but they are not in nursing. Two of the faculty have enrolled in Western Governor’s University and started their coursework. One of the faculty members has a Master’s degree with a major in public health, however, she has elected not to return to school at this time. All faculty teaching in the nursing program do meet all of the Washington State credentialing requirements. As faculty in the program retire, every effort is made to hire a new faculty member that has a Master’s degree with a major in nursing to meet bot the state and national requirements.
Director Myers explained that Standard 6 emphasizes the ongoing assessment and evaluation of student learning and program outcomes of the nursing education unit and NLNAC standards. She reported to the committee that feedback from the accreditation committee was that the program outcomes needed to be more concise and measurable. Since the visit in 2011, the program outcomes have been completely revised and a Systematic Evaluation Plan put in place. With these changes the program is now in compliance and Director Myers announced that she remains hopeful that the NLNAC will note the progress that the program has made to come into compliance and approve our accreditation for another six years.
Director Myers informed that committee that beginning January 2013, the NLNAC posted new, revised standards. A request has been submitted to the foundation to send the entire nursing faculty to Dallas, Texas for a 2-day training session on how to implement the revised standards. More information is below.
Updates:

Staffing. Director Myers introduced Ellen Wirtz, the new associate director of nursing. Ms. Wirtz said she is going to be Director Myers right hand person. She has been working on many reports. She is putting most of her attention on the NLNAC. 
Tenure track instructor Susan Nieman has returned from her second deployment and will resume her teaching responsibilities on Monday, April 8th. Susan will be teaching in the fourth quarter medical-surgical course of the program.
The department has been approved for an additional tenure track position for 2014-15. Director Myers reported that there will be need for a part-time faculty and asked the committee to be on the lookout for someone who is interested in teaching nursing, preferably with a master’s degree in Nursing.

Work Plan:

There have been three Foundation requests made for money to cover the following items:

NLNAC Workshop. As stated above, there is an opportunity to send 15 nursing faculty and 2 nursing administrators to NLNAC training in Dallas, Texas, to update the nursing team and make the team a solid, working unit which will address the six standards of accreditation. The training is a 2-day event November 1 and 2, 2013. The cost is $27,000. 

A motion was made to support the Foundation request to send the Nursing team to NLNAC training. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee.

Washer & Dryer. The nursing assistant program (NAC) is in need of a large washer and dryer to wash linens, towels, etc. The washer and dryer will also be shared with the nursing and phlebotomy programs in the building. The cost is $18-20K because electrical updating of the building is needed to support the purchase.

A motion was made to support the Foundation request for a large capacity washer and dryer. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee.

Hospital Beds. The NAC program has two hospital beds that are broken and need to be replaced. The cost is approximately $11,000 for two new beds.
A motion was made to support the Foundation request for two new hospital beds. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved by the committee.

Vision 2020. Dean of business and Health Sciences Blake Bowers joined the meeting and spoke about Clark College’s Vision 2020. He asked the committee and staff to think about what has changed in the Nursing Department in the last four years. He then asked them to relate those changes to what changes could take place in the next 4-5 years. The feedback Dean Bowers is looking for is how will the nursing industry change between now and the year 2020 and how will Clark College keep up with these changes so that this program stays innovative and ahead of the curve. Blake recommended Vision 2020 be put on the work plan.
Rachele Bakic, Program Manager, Health e-Workforce Consortium spoke about the infusion of informatics into the Nursing program starting fall 2013. The grant is comprised of a 9-school consortium dedicated to teaching students about information technology in the healthcare field. A primary focus of the grant is to bring veterans, eligible spouses, and Trade Adjustment Act (TAA) eligible workers into this high-demand field. Ms. Bakic is working with the nursing faculty to enhance curriculum. 
New Business:
Committee Vice Chair Cheryl Snodgrass reported that Kaiser has signed a new contract with Legacy to use their hospital facility. The surgical impact has already occurred. July 1st the Family Birth Center will be impacted with 1000 births per year, approximately 3 births per day. Some PeaceHealth staff has moved to Legacy. 
Terri Nosack gave an overview on student support and retention. Ms. Nosack gave the top reasons students fail in the Nursing program:

1. Can’t do the math that is specific to the program

2. Not a native English speaker

3. Lack of an outside support system

4. Not enough financial support

5. They work outside of school

6. Stress

The goal here is to help student progress and pass and early intervention is KEY. There are three layers of help at the program level. First, there is on-on-one with Ms. Nosack; the second is putting together a customized course of action with an individualized work plan for students who have failed or withdrawn and are sitting out for a quarter. This plan will help them with the readmission process. The last layer is the peer mentor program or “Pay it Forward.” Students are paired up with a more seasoned student in helping them negotiate through the rest of the program. Ms. Nosack mentioned it takes a village and these layers will help students succeed.
Health Occs and Education Advising Manager Shelley Ostermiller reported about the new selection process. There will be three selections per year: September 15, February 15, and June 15.  There will not be a big gap between the application deadline and when the selection takes place. There will be a point system based on a GPA scale. Science GPA plus applicable class GPA will be used to calculate the points The Washington residency point will be included, as well as the NLNAC completion or having current certification at the time of application deadline. Experience in a health related field will also gain a point. This point system will start September 2013. 
Partner updates will be done at the next meeting.
Next Meeting:

May 21, 2013, 8 a.m. at CCW.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:01 a.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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